
Mr M. Roberts 
Planning & Transportation 
Hampshire County Labour Group 
Hampshire County Council 
Members Room 
The Castle 
WINCHESTER 
Hants 
S023 8UJ 

Your ref: MJR/ajw 

Dear Mr Roberts, 

The Old Cottage 
Frith End 
BORDON 
Hants 
GU35 OQS 
17th April, 1998 

Headley Park Rifle & Pistol Club 

Thank you for your letter dated 16th April. I am enclosing a 
letter from Mr Ted Mason dated 31st March, 1998, who has replied 
on behalf of Mrs Tett. I also enclose my reply to Mr Mason. 

My suggestion for a Creation Order on common land some 50 to 20 
feet south of the Cl02 would I think have solved the very serious 
problem of public safety. It would remove horses from the 
metalled road and the close proximity of the Rifle Range thus 
benefiting other road users who may be obstructed by bolting or 
shying horses frightened by sudden gunfire. 

It seems to me that as Mrs Tett has sworn an Affadavit to the 
possibility of a duty by the Council under Section 130 of the HA 
1980 then the High Court will have been misled if that duty is 
not addressed. 

I do not know whether Mr Mason is replying on his own behalf or 
whether his letter reflects a decision made by the members of 
your Committee. Either way I would like to know what action the 
Hampshire County Council will be taking to address this problem 
of public safety. 

L Yours sincerely, 

Maureen Comber (Mrs) 

cc Cllr J. Filer 


